
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 

  
 

From:  Dario Pirotta  
Director, MATSEC  

 
To:  College Principals 
  Heads of School 
 
 
Subject: SEC Art – Paper I – Work from Observation 
 
Date:  12th January 2022 
 

The MATSEC Examinations Board would like to bring the following information to the attention of all teachers of SEC 

Art: 

- Candidates opting to study the human figure for the Work from Observation paper should include the whole 

figure. Cropping will incur the loss of marks. Loss of marks will also occur if the work focusses on one (or 

more) body part/s and the remaining parts are drawn out of focus or blurred.  

- Candidates opting to study the Still-Life for the Work from Observation section should include all the objects 

in the composition. Cropping will incur the loss of marks. Loss of marks will also occur if the work focusses on 

one (or more) object/s and the remaining objects are drawn out of focus or blurred.  

For further information, kindly contact MATSEC on matsec@um.edu.mt. 

 


